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DANCING UNTIL DARK  

Kitselas dancers started off the 

opening night of the BCLSS annual 

conference by performing their 

traditional dances on the shore of 

Lakelse Lake. Not only was it 

entertaining, but also educational, as 

 

 

 

 

 

 with every dance came a story to 

accompany. A big thank you to the 

Gitselasu and to all the other people 

and agencies  who helped out 

including BCLSS staff, DFO staff, 

LWSS members , and RDKS staff. 

The weekend was full of great topics 

and speakers and everyone came 

away with a little more knowledge 

than they started with.  

A special thank you to the Kitimat 

Hatchery Staff and the local DFO 

staff for setting up an incredible 

aquarium display containing a variety 

of the salmon species that migrate up 

the Skeena River. The final day was 

capped off with a gillnet set on 

Williams Creek  trying to determine 

the success of the Sockeye 

enhancement efforts that have been 

ongoing for the past few years. For a 

synopsis of the presentations please 

visit: http://www.bclss.org/ 



James Casey (World Wildlife Fund), Margaret Kujat (Volunteer), and Wayne Epp (LWSS) 

look for enhanced fish (adipose fin missing) as they untangle and release the Sockeye. 

Margaret Kujat shows James Casey an enhanced male Sockeye 



Lakelse Water Sampling 2014 
Water samples were collected each 

Tuesday in August and given to 

Northern Health for testing. Two 

samples were collected from each of 

the following locations: Furlong 

Bay, Gruchyôs Beach and the Picnic 

Site.        

 

Thank you to Ted Wilson from the 

Terrace Rod and Gun for helping 

collect the samples. 

The Guidelines for Canadian Recreation Water Quality 

(GCRWQ) states: 

ñbathing water must not exceed amount of 200 E.coli or fecal 

coliforms per 100-millilitre sample. Beach water that exceeds 

this level of fecal contamination poses an increased public health 

risk, particularly for at-risk populations such as the very young, 

the very old, and people with weakened immunity.ò 

Results: 

It total 24 samples were sent in for testing. Of the 24 samples, 

only 2 samples exceeded the amount of 200 E.coli. Both samples 

were taken from Gruchyôs Beach, one on the East side early 

August and the second on the West side late August. The amount 

of E.coli or fecal coliforms per 100-ml sample ranged from less 

than 2 to 130 for the remaining 22 samples.  

 

 
 



 

Update: Williams Creek 
Sockeye Return 2014 

 In August, Sockeye 

migrating up Williams 

Creek were sampled both 

by seining at the mouth 

of the creek and by gill 

netting near the Williams 

Creek bridge. The 

purpose was to look at 

the effectiveness of the 

Lakelse Sockeye 

Recovery Program.  

 

 

 

 Documenting the 

number of unmarked 

versus marked Sockeye 

(those without an adipose 

fin)  was used in 

determining the enhanced 

part of the population and 

recaptures of hole 

punched fish farther 

upstream was used for a 

population estimate. 

Results indicated this 

years run was approx. 

6900 fish and the 

enhanced component was 

3.3% (3 and 4 year olds) 

Thank you to everyone who 

participated!  

DFO, LWSS members, Terrace Rod & 

Gun members, and the people who came out of 

nowhere 


